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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
January 8, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Gregg Forsbrey, Jan Godek, Charlie Parke and Rob Sikorski.  
OLD BUSINESS

2019 Budget

Steve submitted our proposed 2019 budget to Andrew Coppola for his review and then to be presented to the Township Committee.  The order for trees for 2019, which was placed in 2018, will be against the 2018 budget.

Public Outreach – Brochure Display at Washington Township Public Library
Steve purchased a three-pocket display for the Topping Trees, Spotted Lanternfly and Emerald Ash Borer brochures at the Library, along with 100 more mulch volcano brochures.

NEW BUSINESS

North Jersey Ornamental Horticultural Symposium at County College of Morris

Steve and Rob attended the tree portion of this Symposium on January 8, 2019 and shared the following relevant information.  
Emerald Ash Borer (“EAB”) – Grant money for chemical treatment of street trees is coming late to New Jersey, but there is still time provided trees have not lost more than 30% of their canopies.  Treatment of selected trees may prevent the loss of an entire canopy of street trees for a given street, thus retaining some of the aesthetic effect that street trees provide, and make possible the staggered planting of replacement trees.  Steve also noted the EAB maps have changed on the N.J. Department of Agriculture website.
Spotted Lanternfly – This pest, which appeared first in Pennsylvania, is now in New Jersey in Mercer, Warren and Hunterdon counties, where they are trying to eradicate it.  It appears as grey mud on trees, but it is difficult to see.  The University of Pennsylvania is considered to have the best website for information on this pest.
Steve will ask Andrew Coppola to put links to our Committee’s website and the N.J. Department of Agriculture on Facebook.  The links in New Jersey websites for Spotted Lanternfly will actually be Pennsylvania websites.

NEXT MEETING
The February meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 12, 2019.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
